
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we approach the end of another academic year, I want to thank you and your children for 
an amazing final few weeks. 
 
We’ve enjoyed festivals, live music, sports events, awards ceremonies and concerts - it’s been 
fabulous. Thank you so much to the many, many parents and families who supported the Year 
11 prom - it was a lovely evening at Dunston Hall.  
 
We’ve welcomed our Year 6 students this week for 3 days of settling in - and they’ve been 
great. The highlight for me was the full-scale part-song led by Mr Shelbourn - it sounded great.  
 
Year 10 have experienced a week of the world of work and we’ve had some excellent 
feedback about their placements - including one student who is an aspiring emergency 
services worker who’s completed some real certificated training! We are very proud and hope 
the experience has been valuable for everyone.  
 
The trip to Belgium to pay our respects at the battlefields was an incredible experience for a 
group of Year 9 students. They visited a range of museums and sites - and also squeezed in a 
visit to a chocolate shop for some light relief. Thank you so much to Mr Mayhew for his 
immense knowledge and detailed preparation - another trip will run next academic year if you 
are keen to sign up.  
 
As we approach the end of summer term, I wanted to take the opportunity to remind you of the 
changes to the times of the school day from September. The table of times is below. You may 
also be aware that we have (largely) returned to hour-long lessons for most subjects - this is as 
a result of student and staff feedback. We’ve also tried to ensure that PSHE lessons are 
delivered (where possible) by Form Tutors. Again, this is as a result of students’ wishes being 
respected.  
 

Fortnightly Newsletter for Students & Families 

 “Achievement is outstanding because every student matters” Ofsted 2013 

 Years 7 - 9  Years 10 - 13 

Form 08:30 - 09:00 Form 08:30 - 09:00 

1 09:00 - 10:00 1 09:00 - 10:00 

2 10:00 - 11:00 2 10:00 - 11:00 

Break 11:00 - 11:20 Break 11:00 - 11:20 

3 11:25 - 12:25 3 11:25 - 12:25 

Lunch 12:25 - 12:55 4 12:25 - 13:25 

4 13:00 - 14:00 Lunch 13:25 - 13:55 

5 14:00 - 15:00 5 14:00 - 15:00 

6 15:00 - 16:00 6 15:00 - 16:00 



A reminder too of the change to the academy skirt from September - please check the uniform 
guidance online https://ormistonvictoryacademy.co.uk/key-info/uniform  
 
Essentially, all students may wear smart, black trousers (from any supplier) and if they wish to 
wear a skirt, it must be the checked ‘kilt’ style one from the uniform supplier.  
Thank you for your feedback on changing for PE. You’ll have heard from Mrs Bunning that we 
will continue asking students to arrive at school in PE kit on their PE days. Please refer to her 
letter regarding this.  
 
We are fortunate to welcome some new members of staff in September to our growing 
academy - firstly, we have the highly experienced Ms Bew joining the English department; Mrs 
Hurst and Mr Wortley (experienced teachers of biology and physics) joining the science 
department; Ms Torres who joins us in the MFL department; Mr King will remain with us after 
his training year in mathematics and Miss Fairhead joins us in the history department. The 
amazing Miss Smith joins us from Ormiston Venture to be part of our wonderful Performing 
Arts department. We’ve worked with Miss Smith many times in the past and we are thrilled 
she’s coming to work with us permanently!  
 
Mr Chamberlain will join our PE team as another full-time member of male staff and Ms Xavier 
joins us from a Norfolk specialist school as our new SENDCo - we are grateful Ms Rose will 
remain with us as our lead for EAL pupils and continue her work as a teacher of MFL. We are 
in the final stages of recruitment for new support staff, but we are beyond proud that Mr Cowie 
will be joining us in September as a DSL and Medical Lead - he will continue his practice as a 
paramedic but be with us for full-time school hours. Mr Cowie has fabulous plans to help all of 
us in the community with our health over the next 5 years too.  
 
We will sadly be saying goodbye to some of our Victory family too - Mrs Claflin, who has 
supported students for over 25 years at our school, leaves us for a well-deserved retirement. 
We cannot thank her enough for her excellent service, kindness and love - as much of the staff 
as of the students! She will be coming back to help with the shows, so I’m sure you’ll see her 
again.  
 
Mr Bhadrinath leaves us for an incredible opportunity to teach in Antigua - we wish him well 
and thank him for his great service - and we will be asking to visit! Ms Dale is also moving on 
from the mathematics department to pastures new and a change for the future - we thank her 
for her hard work. Miss Andrews leaves for a new opportunity at Notre Dame in the city - we 
thank her for her wonderful work over the past few years. Mrs Bowes, who we’ve clung on to 
since she began her training to be a counsellor, is finally leaving for her noble new career. 
She’s a great loss to the teaching profession, but I am immensely grateful she’s stayed with us 
for as long as she could. Miss Farrow has secured her dream job at Norfolk County Council, 
working with young people - we wish her well. Miss San Millan is relocating and we thank her 
for returning to us!  
 
Our great LTAs Miss Gotts and Mr Owen are leaving us for pastures new - Miss Gotts has 
achieved her goal of working in a local special school and Mr Owen is joining the RAF! We are 
thrilled for them both.  
 
In September, all students return on Wednesday 6

th
 September (with enrolment for Sixth Form 

happening on this date too), following two staff training days on Monday 4
th
 and Tuesday 

5
th
 September.  

 
All that remains is to wish you a fabulous break this summer with your children - thank you so 
much for your support of our school - we will always try our best to keep giving our students 
the very best experiences.  
 
Naomi Palmer - Principal  

@VictoryAcad /OrmistonVictoryAcademy  OrmistonVictoryAcademy  

https://ormistonvictoryacademy.co.uk/key-info/uniform




Student News @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  

Our wonderful Ida from Germany has 
been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

Wonderful English work from these chaps! 
Very proud!  

Wonderful Oskar and Abi have been  
working so hard in science!                              

Well done!  

Our drama students had a fantastic time 

at the Royal Shakespeare Company’s                    

Regional Playmaking Festival at the               

Mercury Theatre in Essex! 

Congratulations to Mrs Dalgleish and our 
Year 9 #WeWillSing Ambassadors who 

travelled to Birmingham this week to              
collect their very well deserved award! 
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Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  

Our wonderful Ida from Germany has 
been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

Year 7 Science students enjoying testing everyday acids and alkalis.  

Well done to our fabulous Year 7 students on their English 
homework projects this half term! Amazing work.  



Class of 2023 Prom @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  

Our wonderful Ida from Germany has 
been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

Scott in Year 9 showing students how to 
enlarge a shape with a positive scale fac-

tor. Well done!  



Class of 2023 Prom @ Victory 



Art Exhibition @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 



Photography Competition @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to our Changing the Narrative competition winner, Bryony in Year 8. 

James in Year 7 

Hiba in Year 9 



Photography Competition @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these highly commended entries: 

Bogdan in Year 10 

James in Year 7 Evelina in Year 7 

Hiba in Year 9 



Battlefields Trip @ Victory 



Battlefields Trip @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 



Year 9 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 9 Pink Tie Positivity winners: Owen, for kindness and 
consideration towards others during this weekend's DofE expedition; Grace, for her 

strength and resilience during the DofE weekend; Kerija, for a fantastic transformation 
in her ATL; Harry, for sheer grit and determination; and Isaac, for a really thoughtful and 

kind gesture towards a member of the Year Team.  



Year 9 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

What an amazing PINKFEST, celebrating our students’ awesome commitment to their 
Enrichment Passports and super behaviour! The Best afternoon for our Year 9s! 





Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 
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Safeguarding @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 

 

Online Safety over the Summer  
 

Please click the link below to visit the UK Safer Internet Centre online. This website  
offers tips, advice, guides and resources to help keep your child safe online: 

 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers 

 
 

Debt Bondage Awareness 
 

Please click the link to view a video explaining debt bondage with regards                                
to County Lines 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_8hTP-huJq4 






